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For Local 8 Members at King County

April 5, 2019

King County Council Ratifies
Total Comp Agreement!

Everything is on track (or perhaps even sped up) for when King County employees represented by
the Coalition of Unions will receive their 4% increase. On Monday, April 1st the KC County Council
officially voted (8-1) on the passage of our 2019/2020 Total Comp agreement.

The final step in the process is approval and signature from the County Executive. The Executive
has 10 days to sign the Ordinance and after it is signed, then another 10 days must pass for it

to become law. Once that takes place then King County will notify payroll to process your 4%
wage increase and retro. We still do not know when you will see this on your paycheck so stay
tuned!

In 2020 you should expect a 3% total general wage increase, split 1.5% on January 1 and 1.5% on
July 1 and a one-time $500 bonus paid out on January 1, 2020.

Questions? Contact Amanda Montoya amanda@opeiu8.org
or 206-441-8880 ext. 110.
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